
October 12, 2020

Because of your connections to and support of family and consumer sciences (FCS) 
education, we encourage you to submit your research, conceptual papers, promising 
practices, and book reviews to the Journal of Family and Consumer Sciences Education 
(JFCSE).  Guidelines for submission have been recently updated on the NATEFACS 
website. 

In addition to any work you are currently focusing on, we are interested in publishing 
research and perspectives associated with FCS educators’ responses to the pandemic, 
teacher recruitment, and application of the teacher education standards.  It is our desire 
to use this journal to strengthen research and practice in FCS education.

Although the JFCSE has not published an issue in over a year, now that the editorial 
board has been fully staffed, we are excited to publish this issue.  As the journal’s 
guidelines indicate, future issues will be published as articles are submitted.

If you are unable to submit a document for publication at this time, we would welcome 
your involvement in the journal’s publication process as a reviewer.

Thank you for your support of FCS and the JFCSE! 

Sincerely,

Lorna Browne, PhD Cheryl A. Johnson, PhD
JFCSE Editor JFCSE Associate Editor
Howard County Public Schools East Carolina University

http://natefacs.org/journal.html#eg

